Dear Tri-County Families:

I hope everyone is doing well and had a terrific summer break. **TC Registration is being held on Tuesday, August 5th from 12:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m. in the ICN (Board) room.** You may register online from your home computer or your phone starting on 8/01/2025 If you need your login information, please contact beckie.appleget@tri-countyschools.com or jennifer.leer@tri-countyschools.com

If you are **new to the district**, please contact Beckie Appleget to receive a parental portal account for registration. You will also need a Payschool account as well.

If you have questions regarding online registration, please contact beckie.appleget@tri-countyschools.com or jennifer.leer@tri-countyschools.com

School begins at **8:00 a.m.** for both the elementary and secondary students. Breakfast will be held for all students from 7:40 a.m.-8:00 a.m. School will dismiss at **3:10 p.m.** for all students. This will help ensure our student athletes may be transported to HLV in a timely manner. Please note the Wednesday PLC day dismissal time is 1:30 p.m. This is marked on the school calendar.

2025-2026 School Calendar

Here is the link for the 2025-2026 TC Supply List: ■ School Supply List

Please welcome our new staff: Maria Domenech, Secondary Spanish, and Amanda Sowers, PK-12 Vocal Music/5-12 Instrumental Music and Athletic Director. We are excited to welcome them to our Trojan family.

Secondary students in grades 7th-12th who need to speak about schedule changes, please email Mrs. Thomas at nikki.thomas@tri-countyschools.com Schedules will be given out at Open House. Schedule changes may be made the first week of school.

If you need assistance with the meal program, please contact our Food Director, Mrs. Hall at jill.hall@tri-countyschools.com Free and Reduced Forms need to be filled out annually and if you need a copy, please reach out.

The bus drivers will be reaching out with pick-up and drop-off times. If you have transportation questions, please contact our Transportation Director, Josh Icenbice, at josh.icenbice@tri-countyschools.com

Open House will be held on **August 20th from 5:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m.** The Tri-County School Board will be hosting a free hot dog meal. TC is providing all school supplies again this year. Secondary students should pick up their supplies during the open house from the cafeteria.

Elementary student supplies will already be in their classrooms. This is free to all Tri-County students and we are pleased to offer this service again this year.

The first day of school for Tri-County is Monday, August 25th at 8:00 a.m. with a 1:30 p.m. early dismissal and Tuesday, August 26th is also a 1:30 p.m. early dismissal as well. Three year old and four year old preschool will begin on Tuesday, September 2nd.

I hope you have enjoyed your summer break and have been reading. I look forward to a successful new year with our Trojans. If you need anything, please do not hesitate to reach out.

Yours in education,

~Ms. Berg

(641)634-2634 Ext. #141

jennifer.berg@tri-countyschools.com